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Arts Education Workshop


March 30, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on March 30, 2005, at 2:20 p.m.  Board Members present were Chairman Thomas Lynch, Vice Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen and Debra Robinson.  Board Member Sandra Richmond was unable to attend.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets and Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams.

Tom Pearson, K-12 Arts Program Planner, presented Board Members with information regarding the Arts Education Program including: Students who are highly involved in arts instruction; Music supports all skills for all students; College Board Entrance Tests; Chicago, Alachua County and Polk County statistical information; Palm Beach County Art Teachers statistical information; Economic Impact; Arts Education Learning Extensions; Purpose for the Needs Assessment; Arts Specialists in Buildings; Recommendations; Reading and Writing in the Visual Arts Classroom; Study Arts Integration; Improve Access; Work with the Community; Provide Professional Development; Getting Started; Find New Allies; Establish a Planning Committee; Establish Seamless Instruction from in-school to out-of-school; Create Equitable Distribution of Provider Services Across the District; World Music Drumming Project; VH-1 “Save the Music” Project; and Time Line.

Board Members discussed the following topics: purpose of the task force; having all students exposed to the arts; researching other districts arts programs; art program at H.L. Johnson Elementary School; arts education in the workforce; SCRIPPS; time frame; and funding.

At Mr. Lynch’s request, Mr. Moore summarized Advanced Placement funding.

Mrs. Burdick asked that the community contact their legislators to ask them to properly fund public education.  Dr. Robinson suggested initiating a “Call to Action.”

Board Members were in consensus to go forward with the Arts Education Program proposal brought forward today.

Discussion Item - Benaim: 

Dr. Benaim requested an update on the status of the teaching units at Dreyfoos School of the Arts.  He would also like to know if arts teachers specifically are being given notice tomorrow (and how many), due to the deadline of March 31, because of a lack of state funding.  He requested a report from Joe Moore and Mike Burke about solutions they have achieved to retain as many of the arts teachers as possible.

Additionally, Dr. Benaim would like a Board consensus to direct the Superintendent to find a way for our School District to support and ensure the longevity of flagship programs such as Dreyfoos, Suncoast, Environmental Academies,. Etc. and do we have a backup plan for funding career academies that are so dependent on seventh period type funding if the Legislature does not come through with alternative funds.

Board Members directed the Superintendent to find the funding to resolve the request for lost art units.  The Superintendent indicated that he would follow the Boards directive and indicated that he would look first at the school’s budget.

The meeting adjourned at 3:25 p.m.
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Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

